----Original Message----

From: Ken Kloo [mailto:<u>Ken.Kloo@dep.state.nj.us</u>] Sent: Monday, September 14, 2009 4:12 PM

To:

Subject: Atlantic Highlands Elementary School - Vapor Intrusion

Assistant Commissioner Kropp asked me to share the following with you. Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information.

Ken

The DEP case manager attended a meeting at 1:00 PM with the Atlantic Highlands School Superintendent, his attorney and his consultant along with the potentially responsible party (PRP), his attorney and his consultant. The case manager called just minutes ago to advise me of the following:

The outstanding issues between the parties have been resolved;

The Atlantic Highlands School Board will formally approve the installation of the DEP-approved sub-slab vapor mitigation system at tomorrow's Board meeting;

The PRP's consultant will begin installing the system on September 21, with an anticipated completion date of October 16;

The system will be installed on a room-by-room basis while school is in session, however, the rooms undergoing installation will be closed for the entire school day;

The cafeteria/kitchen installation will take place between October 9 through 12, while the school is scheduled to be closed;

In light of these developments, we will not be preparing a formal response to Mr. Wolfe's inquiry.

Please contact Assistant Director Ken Kloo, at 2-1251, if you have specific questions or need additional information.

Irene Kropp Assistant Commissioner Site Remediation Program NJDEP